
   
9th DE-
CEMBER 

Hello Families, 

The sunshine has finally arrived and we hope you are having a chance to enjoy it. 

It is hard to believe that we are approaching the end of the half term—where has this 

year gone.  We hope to see lots of you at our class open afternoons next week. This 

will be a fantastic opportunity to celebrate your child’s learning, they have been 

working incredibly hard.  These open afternoons will replace sharing assemblies this 

half term. 

Next half term is going to be action packed and we can’t wait to share the children’s 

learning with you. 

Thanks for your continued support Ms Smith and Mrs Gilbert 

Rugby League 2023 

So far our rugby team are undefeated 

after 7 matches against other local prima-

ry schools! We have two more matches 

next week in the last matches of this 

year’s league so we hope to continue so 

that we are successful in  the league. 

Many thanks to Matt for coaching our 

team in his own time. Good luck for Wednesday 24th May when we play Flushing and 

Kennal Vale. Come on Constantine. 
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Dates for your Diary 

29th May-2nd June HALF TERM 

5th June INSET DAY 

9th June Year 3 Swimming starts 

(change of date due to closure of pool) 

19th-21st June Y5 and 6 Camp 

6th July Sports Day 

10th-13th Y5/6 rehearsals & perfor-

mance at Tolmen Centre 

21st July Summer term ends 

          SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

4th and 5th Sept Staff INSET Days  

6th Sept - Autumn Term begins  
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Open Classroom Dates for Summer 

Term 2023 

Year 6 – Fri 26th May 2:15pm-3pm 

Year 5—Wednesday 14th June 11-12pm 

Year 4—Thursday 25th May 2:30-3:15pm 

Year 3—Thursday 15th June 2:30pm 

Year 2—Wednesday 21st June 2:30pm 

Year 1—Tuesday 23rd June 2:30-3pm 

EYFS—Tuesday 23rd May 2:00-2:45pm 

Gene Disorder Awareness Day 

We will be supporting a charity called 

‘Unique’ that supports people with rare 

chromosome disorders. We would like to en-

courage everyone to help us raise funds for 

this cause on 22nd June with a ‘dress unique 

day’. This can be in blue and yellow or in any 

unique outfit the children choose. In return 

we ask for a donation which will go directly 

to this charity 

Please find more information here: https://
rarechromo.org/rarechromoday/ 

 

 

SUNCREAM! 

We have some great weather 

and more sunshine. Please re-

member to send your child in with 

suncream applied in the mornings and 

they should also have also have a 

spare bottle in school (named) so it 

can be reapplied throughout the day. 

https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=constantine+primary+school&source=lmns&bih=688&biw=1536&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjc_rWD0cL7AhVD4oUKHXjNARgQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA#
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Frarechromo.org%2Frarechromoday%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ccgilbert%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7C1ec4b8672a1644aaee7208db579fd213%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638200116155795849%7CUnknown%7CT
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Frarechromo.org%2Frarechromoday%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ccgilbert%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7C1ec4b8672a1644aaee7208db579fd213%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638200116155795849%7CUnknown%7CT
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Attendance figures to date: 

Fal Class:  94.74% 

Cober Class:  95.71% 

Lerryn Class: 94.74% 

Helford Class: 92.13% 

Kenwyn Class :  94.36% 

Tamar Class:  96.23% 

Tresillian:  94.99% 

Whole school:  

94.79% 

Expectation:  

96.5% 

Tel: 01326 340554  
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Sailing Club 

This is well attended 

with all spaces taken. 

Our brave sailors have attended in all 

weather so far this half term. Here’s 

hoping for some sunnier evenings in 

the next few 

weeks. Many 

thanks to staff 

and parents 

who support 

this weekly. 

Shading in 

Art 

In Year 3 they 

have been 

working care-

fully to create 

different tones 

and shades. 

What amazing 

results :) 

https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=constantine+primary+school&source=lmns&bih=688&biw=1536&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjc_rWD0cL7AhVD4oUKHXjNARgQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA#


 

             CPS Coronation Celebrations May 2023 

Our wonderful choir did us proud and accept-

ed the invite to perform at the Princess Pavil-

ion on Saturday 6th May for the Coronation 

celebrations. 

Gill made us all some wonderful cakes to celebrate in school and the Parish Coun-

cil came in and presented us ALL with a commemorative mug to remember this 

special occasion. 

In class we learned facts about  

our new king and also created  

some art collages. 



Inspirational Ex-Pupils: 

Several ex pupils (and 5 staff members) all competed in the World Gig Rowing Championships 2023 a 

few weeks ago. All are members of Helford or Newquay gig rowing and clubs and everyone returned to 

the mainland very pleased with their achievements. 

Two ex-pupils were in the Open women’s crew for Helford and they were crowned the world champions 

2023 after some extremely close and very competitive days of racing. Grace Maguire and Ellie Britain-

Long were in Mrs G’s first class when she started at CPS and now they are world champions - we the 

boat and we are very proud of them.   

 

Helford have a junior rowing 

section and if you are interested 

in giving this sport a go, then 

please visit: Helford River Gig 

Club » Home (hrgc.co.uk)  

Grace  

&  

Ellie 

There are many social and competitive adult crews that parents may like to 

join also.  Visit the website for more info and contacts. 

https://hrgc.co.uk/
https://hrgc.co.uk/


Our Super Camp is FREE for all children eligible for free school meals (not including the EYFS & KS1 provision). 
These pupils can obtain their code via www.cornwall.gov.uk/time2move  which they can then use on our website -
 www.myedventure.co.uk. Parents can also pay using childcare voucher schemes if they contact us directly.  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cornwall.gov.uk%2Ftime2move&data=05%7C01%7Ccgilbert%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7Cb891b9be3f3d40f47b7508db50847299%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638192302752019320%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.myedventure.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ccgilbert%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7Cb891b9be3f3d40f47b7508db50847299%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638192302752019320%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d



